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WOW!! What a year this has been.  When BJ told the Community Affairs Department to close 

Town Hall and Crooked Alley KidSpace and work from home back in March because of Covid 

19 we thought all this would be over soon.  And here we are in December of 2020 and still 

dealing with Covid 19, boy were we wrong.  Town Hall and Crooked Alley Kidspace staff have 

worked very hard to continue to bring our residents the same quality of programs we provided 

every day in person but have done them virtually throughout the remainder of this year. Some 

program participants have indicated they like the virtual programs because they can watch and 

do the craft when it is convenient for them.  We have also picked up some new participants 

because of the virtual programing.   My goal for this department in 2021 is to continue with 

virtual programing in addition to in person programs.   

Santa’s elves have pick up 21 letters that have been dropped off into Santa’s mail box in front of 

Town Hall.  Santa’s mail box will be in front of Town Hall until December 21. 

We have been working with Terri Christensen on some virtual Holiday Programs.  Hopefully 

you all saw the Holly Jolly Holiday Show the Community Choir released on Saturday. There will 

be one more show released featuring kids from our community.  We will keep you updated on 

the release date.  

The Community Affairs Department would like to wish everyone a Merry Christmas and a 

Happy New Year.   

Continue to stay safe and I know we will get through this together.   


